

## **Monthly Newsletter**

Volume 1 Issue 7 March 1, 2004

## Canada's Digital Collections Edgewood History Project coming to an End

The CDC project is now completed and will be uploaded on the CDC server after our project director has approved everything. We have a lot of information on this site, and have scanned two thousand pictures that will be displayed on this site. Jennie, Perry, Chris and Bre have all played a significant role in finishing this project. Many, many hours have been spent collecting information, scanning pictures, interviewing people, editing, writing and creating the web pages, which includes almost one thousand web pages. This Web site is one of the richest, most significant sources of history about Edgewood on the Internet. As a visitor to this incredible site, you can explore a vast array of multimedia resources celebrating Edgewood's history and culture, its landscapes and technology. We will keep you posted as to what the URL is as soon as we find out from CDC.

## A big thank you to the following people for their support to the Canada's Digital Collections project:

Terryl and Banjo Allen Dot and Rollie Crabbe Arron and Sherry Haggart Keith Milne Sharon Baker Bill and Penny Penner Spike Nesbitt La Ferne Page Ed Milne, Ella Spence, and The History Book Commitee sponsored by the Womens Institute for allowing us to use information from, and reprint sections of, the book "Just Where is Edgewood?"

And to anyone we have forgot, your support does not go unnoticed ~ please let us know so we can give you the recognition you deserve

Thank you and our sincerest appreciation to the Canada's Digital Collection: Chris Ewings, Jennie Jones, Perry Jones and Bre Volansky for the highly successful publication of the Edgewood and Inonoaklin Valley Virtual Museum and Documentary. The high level of creative energy among the team as well as their personal pride in the quality of the Edgewood and Inonoaklin Valley Virtual Museum is a tribute to Information Technical skills of this highly technical team.

The Edgewood Community Internet Society

The proposal that was submitted to the Edgewood Community Club to purchase an animation computer has been accepted! We are looking forward to using this new computer, we will be able to do some really neat things!

## Hours

The Edge now has new hours due to School District #10's cleaning regulations. We will be closed at 4:30 on Mondays and Thursdays.

Monday – 9-4:30, 7-9 Tuesday – 9-5:00, Music Recording Wednesday – 9-5:00, 7-9 Thursday – 9-4:30, 7-9 Friday – 9-5, 7-9 Saturday – Music Recording Sunday – 7-9